LAT CDR RFA #32 Response

Action Requested:

Consider testing the Calorimeter Engineering Module with the latest version of the GCFE ASIC’s (GCFE9) in order to understand ASIC performance at the system level.

Supporting Rationale:

Important to understand if a new batch of ASIC’s are needed as soon as possible. Don’t want to find out that new ASIC’s are needed after starting to build flight unit Calorimeter units.

Response:

Prior to the hadronic beam test at GSI in November 2003, the GCFE ASICs on the EM CAL were upgraded from V7 to the flight version V9A.  However, because of the risk to the completely functional EM, this change was made on only two of the four front end electronic cards.  Thus, we were able to thoroughly test the GCFE9As and compare performance with the GCFE7.

Functional testing prior to GSI beam test as well as the performance observed at the beam test indicate that all design issues with the GCFE have been resolved and that the GCFE9A part is acceptable for flight.  The GCFE9A performance met all requirements at the beam test.

